
IDAHO CODE COMMISSION 
Minutes 

February 15, 2024, at 1:00 pm (Mountain Time) 
Capitol Building, Room E205 

700 W Jefferson, Boise ID  83702 
 

 A Code Commission meeting was held on Thursday, February 15, 2024, pursuant to 
notice, at the office of the Idaho Secretary of State, in Boise, Idaho.  In attendance was Jill 
Holinka, with Andrew Doman and Jeremy Vaughn joining via Teams. 
 
 Others in attendance were Nikki Dougherty and Dennis Dougherty with LexisNexis, 
Secretary of State Phil McGrane, Lisa Mason, and Nolan Watson with the office of the Secretary 
of State. 
 
 The meeting was called to order. Minutes from the September 2023 and January 2024 
meeting were approved.   
 
 Dennis Dougherty with LexisNexis suggested redividing the last two volumes of the 
Idaho Code into three books as follows: 
 

1. Title 67 (Chapters 1 through 57)  

2. Title 67 (Chapters 58 through end) plus Titles 68-71 

3. Titles 72 through 74 

 
There was also discussion on the efficacy of the individual volume indexes and whether it 

was still worthwhile to continue to print the indexes. Commissioner Vaughn motioned to accept 
the recommendations of the publisher to redividing the last two volumes of the Idaho Code into 
three books and discontinue printing the volumes indexes.  Commission Holinka seconded the 
motion. Motion carried. 

 
It was also noted that the publisher will include the information in their Publication 

Update letter that is included in the box with the supplement shipment. 
 
 

 With no further business to be brought forward, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
  


